Department of Rehabilitation Services (DORS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the December 12, 2017 Quarterly Meeting
DRAFT
Attendance: 
Committee:

Keith Haley, Frank Roberts, Brandy Altergott, Amos Fatorma, Rich Braccia, Peter Vlandis, Marc Dombkowski
Bureau:
Brian Sigman, Andrew Norton, Ed Owens
A roll call of members in attendance was taken.
The minutes of the 9/16/17 and 10/18/17 were brought up for action.

Motion made by Frank Roberts to accept the minutes as presented.
Seconded by Marc Dombkowski
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
A budget update was given by Ed Owens. The carry over balance at the end of the federal fiscal year was just under $1 million. This is similar to the carryover from the prior fiscal year. The program did experience a decrease in vending commission income with the reduction of attendant hours at the 7 rest areas on I-84, I-91 and one on I-95. This reduction was just over $62,000 compared to annual commission earnings when the rest areas were open 24 hours per day.
The rest area buildings currently are operational for the first shift only.
In the coming years BEP is not anticipating funding from the Vocational Rehabilitation Program. This is due to the major reduction in federal reallotment funds. This past fiscal year BEP utilized $115,000 in federal Vocational Rehabilitation funds.

A Field Representative will be retiring as of 1/1/18. The Bureau will be requesting approval to refill this position. There is potential of an additional field representative retirement in May. The Bureau will assess whether or not to refill that position based on the budget status at that time.
Chairman Haley was asked to appoint a sub-committee to assist in the review of the Regulations of State Agencies that govern the Business Enterprise Program to identify areas in need of updating. 

Under new business, the practice of charging for condiments was discussed. The perception generated by charging for all condiments is creating a negative image for the program. Strategies were discussed which would limit the negative financial impact on the operation, if the practice of charging for low cost condiments such as straws, napkins and ketchup packets was discontinued. It was noted that not all individuals who utilize the condiments are vending facility customers.
Motion made by Marc Dombkowski

Seconded by Brandy Altergott

The Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors in affirming good customer relations supports the elimination of charging for low cost condiments and utensils. Field Representatives shall discuss this motion with all vending facility managers and initiate solutions which will minimize any negative impact on the vending facility manager’s profits.

Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Co-payments on medical insurance coverage were reviewed. There have been changes to the amount of monthly co-payments due from state employees based on whether they are unionized employees or non-union employees. Additionally, there are different rates for unionized employees based on their date of hire. In prior years there was only one rate for co-payments of monthly premiums and vending facility managers were charged that rate. Pending additional guidance, for now the Bureau will utilize the rate for unionized state employees based on date of hire for the vending facility managers. There was a change in the co-payment amount effective 10/01/17. Billings have been adjusted to reflect this change. 

The following information from the federal report RSA-15 for the period ending 9/30/17 was shared: Gross program sales - $5.25 million, Average vending facility manager’s income - $37,621, Median income – $27,801, Number of vending facilities – 35.
Under Agency Matters, the following transfers were noted.

With the passing of the vending facility manager at 450 Columbus Blvd., Hartford, the vending facility manager from 55 Elm St., Hartford transitioned to 450 Columbus Blvd. The vending facility manager from 470 Capitol Ave., Hartford is moving to 55 Elm St. A former vending facility manager is returning to take over 470 Capitol Avenue.
The Committee was reminded that there will be changes to the health code effective 7/1/18 which will require all food establishments to register with the State Department of Public Health.
It was noted that all field representative assignments have been updated to reflect the January retirement.
No items were brought up in Open Forum

The date for the next meeting is 3/6/18 at 4:00 p.m.
A motion a motion was made by Brandy Altergott to adjourn.
Seconded by 
Frank Roberts
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m. 
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